
Borough of Wildwood Crest Recreation Commission  
  

 

Wednesday, November 15, 2023    Crest Pier Recreation Center 

 

Meeting called to order by Brian Cunniff at 5 p.m. 

 

Pledge of Allegiance 

 

Reading of the Sunshine Ordinance – In compliance with the Open Public Meeting Act, Chapter 231 P.L. 231 

175, the notice requirements have been classified as to the time, place and date of holding said meeting by 

posting notice of the same on the bulletin board in borough hall and by mailing the same to the Gazette Leader 

and the Herald. 

 

 

Roll Call: Don Cabrera, Mayor/Commissioner   not present 

  Toni Fuscellaro     present 

  Bryan Vasti      present 

  Salvatore Volpe     not present 

Frank Basile, Recreation Supervisor    present 

Brian Cunniff, Asst. Rec Supervisor   present 

 

A quorum is present. 

 

Toni Fuscellaro made motion to accept the minutes of the October 2023 Recreation Commission meeting as 

presented. Bryan Vasti seconded the motion. Motion approved unanimously. 

 

Brian Cunniff stated that the TJ Hunt Memorial Foundation will be holding its annual 5K event on 

Thanksgiving morning out of Crest Pier. 

 

Brian Cunniff updated the members on the three holiday events coming up -- tree lighting on Friday, Dec. 1, at 

Sunset Lake; Holiday Tree Jubilee on Sunday, Dec. 10 at Crest Arts Pavilion; and the Holiday Lights Walk at 

Rambler and New Jersey on Monday, Dec. 18. 

 

Frank Basile stated that the Islander basketball teams are currently organizing for the upcoming season. Teams 

will play in a couple of tournaments, including Scoop Taylor at Crest Pier, and in the South Shore Basketball 

League. 

 

Frank Basile announced that organization for the upcoming Scoop Taylor Tip-Off Classic grammar school 

basketball tournament in early to mid December has begun. Solid interest from teams as usual. Tournament will 

run Dec. 7-17 at Crest Pier. 

 

Frank Basile state that a tot program on Wednesday mornings has gotten off to a good start. Parents bring 

children and they get to run around and play. We provide toys and sports equipment. Game room also utilized. 

 

Frank Basile stated that the Warrior Wednesday workout program has gotten off to a good start. Held 

Wednesday evenings at Crest Pier. Lacey Bingham is the instructor. 

 

Frank Basile stated he has gotten an inquiry from someone looking to run a children’s sewing class. He is 

scheduled to meet with this person soon. Toni Fuscellaro said she thinks this would be a great program to have. 

 



Frank Basile stated that featured artists for January and February have been lined up for the Crest Arts Pavilion. 

 

Frank Basile state that the pool reopening has been delayed by some construction issues. We will be looking to 

discount current members for next year in return for missing a few months of pool time in 2023. 

 

Frank Basile stated that the Crest Pier has been open every day, even Sundays and holidays. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 5:39 p.m. 


